
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attendance                
The highest attendance this week was Year 4.  They 
achieved 100% attendance this week which is 
outstanding!  Well done Year 4! 
 
Sports Day 
Today we had our annual sports day in school with lots 
of sporting activities and races across EYFS, KS1  
and KS2. 
It was wonderful to see all of the children competing  
in their events and having fun.  The Year 6 pupils were fabulous at supporting the younger pupils in the 
morning with the sporting stations and scoring in the morning.  They were a credit to the school.  I 
particularly enjoyed seeing the whole school relay at the end of the afternoon with our children from 
Year R up to Year 6 racing together. 
I would like to thank Miss Riggs and Mrs Waide for organising the event and  all the teachers who 
helped to ensure that the day ran smoothly.  It was also lovely to see so many parents joining us. 
Congratulations to Yellow Team who were the overall winners of the Sports Day Trophy. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Netball Success 
On Wednesday our Netball team took part in the first round of matches for the Bishop Roche netball 
competition.  We are delighted to announce that our team are through to the finals, which will take 
place at Cardinal Heenan Catholic High School on Wednesday 3rd July after school. 
 
Meeting for New Reception Parents 
A reminder that the meeting for our New Reception class parents will take place on Monday 24th June 
at 5:30pm.  The meeting will provide parents and carerswith  information about the Reception and 
Early Years curriculum and top tips about how you can prepare your child for starting school in 
September.  There will also be an opportunity to sample our fabulous school dinner menu and to liaise 
with the Reception staff about the home visits.  These will take place at the end of July.  We are looking 
forward to welcoming all our new parents to Christ the King. 
 

Year Group Percentage 
Attendance 

Year R 95.2 

Year 1 92.9 

Year 2 97.9 

Year 3 98.5 

Year 4 100 

Year 5 95.2 

Year 6 97.9 
95.5% 

Weekly Newsletter for week beginning 17th June 2019 
Statement to live by for next week: I stand up for people who are being treated unfairly. 

 
 

 
 
 

  



  

Creativity at Christ the King 
Yesterday we had an afternoon of creativity across the school, with our children working on their art, 
D.T. and science skills.  The children completed a variety of activities, learning new skills including 
collaging, painting, knitting and learning about our environment.  Each Thursday afternoon for the next 
three weeks, the children will be developing and building on these skills in line with the new skills 
progression curriculum that we have been creating for our pupils at Christ the King. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Summer Fair 
The School Summer Fair will take place on Friday 5th July between 3:30pm and 5:00pm.  We are busy 
organising all of the items for our stalls and have lots of prizes to win. If you can spare a little time to 
help out on the day, please speak to Mrs Sykes or Mrs Easter. All volunteers will be gladly welcomed. 
I would like to thank parents for their kind donations and contributions for the Fair that pupils brought 
in this week in exchange for our non-uniform day in school. 
If you have any toys, books games etc. that children have grown out of and you are happy to donate to 
the Summer Fair, please do feel free to bring them into school next week.  
 
Mass for the Feast of St. Peter and St. Paul 
On Friday next week we will be celebrating mass at Christ the King church at 2:00pm for the feast of St. 
Peter and St. Paul.  All parents and family members are welcome to join us. 
 
Lunch Box Policy 
Earlier this week, a letter went out to all parents to invite you to meet with us to discuss a Packed 
Lunch Box Policy for school.  Thank you to all parents who have responded to this.  We are looking 
forward to meeting with parents who are able to attend on Monday 24th June at 2:40pm.  For any 
parents wishing to email any comments (who have requested copies of the sample policies to take a 
look at), please could you do so by Tuesday 25th June at the latest. 
 
Miss Clark  
(Headteacher) 
 

 Upcoming Dates 
24.06.19 – 5:30pm Reception Parents’ meeting for new starters in September 
28.06.19 – 2:00pm Mass for St Peter and St Paul Feast day at church 
04.07.19 – Reception Class Assembly 
05.07.19 – 3:30pm – 5:00pm Summer Fair 
10.07.19 – 5:30pm Year 5 and Year 6 Production 
11.07.19 – 1:30pm – Year 5 and Year 6 Production 
15.07.19 – Other Faiths Week – Judaism 
16.07.19 – 9:30am – 11:30am New Year R children transition morning  
18.07.19 – 9:30am – 11:30am New Year R children and whole school transition morning 
22.03.19 – 2:00pm Year 6 Leavers Assembly 
23.07.19  - 9:00am Year 6 Leavers Mass   
23.07.19 – School closes for the Summer break to pupils 
24.07.19 – Training Day 
 

  


